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Evergreen Elementary School - 1000 N Amarillo, Casa Grande, AZ 

Principal—Mr. Scott Raymond     (520) 836-6694      TOA—Ms. Thelma Whaling      

Mr. Raymond’s Remarks 
  
 Evergreen Elementary- A Great Place to Grow.  Our theme this year is “Together is 
Better”.  To honor this theme, we kick-off our 7 Mindsets curriculum with the mindset We Are 
Connected.  Through this mindset, students will be learning about the importance of friendship 
and community.  Lessons will explore ideas that teach us to view diversity, kindness, and rela-
tionships as an opportunity to grow and maximize our own potential.  On September 20th, staff, 
students, and families will celebrate our partnership at the annual Evergreen Back to School 
Bash.  There will be games, crafts, music and most importantly, food!  The PTO will be provid-
ing dinner to all guests in what is sure to be a fun and memorable event. 
 Important Upcoming Dates: September 3rd – No School Labor Day; September 5th – 
Picture Day; September 12th – Early Dismissal; September 21st –No School District In-Service; 
September 26th – Early Dismissal.  
 Evergreen’s students have done an amazing job during the first month of school learn-
ing routines, procedures, and expectations both in and outside of the classroom.  They have 

practiced Evergreen’s ABC’s of Always doing your best, Being Safe, and Caring for others.  
Academically, students are progressing through the curriculum and teachers are continuously 
designing lessons to engage and inspire new learning.  The 2018-2019 school year is off to a 

special start and we appreciate everyone’s support. As always, please contact the Evergreen 
Front Office at any time with questions or feedback at 520-836-6694.  You can follow us on 

Facebook @EvergreenCGESD and on Twitter @EvergreenEleme1.      

September 2018 
 

Mark Your Calendar 

Evergreen Mission  
Statement 

 
Evergreen Elementary 

School, 
 an effective community of 

learners, laying the  
foundation of academic  
excellence, success and 

strong character. 

Reminder: 
 

Children are not allowed  
on campus until  

 

7:15 
 

Staff will not be able to 
supervise students until 

then. 

Student Drop Off and Pick Up Areas 

 

We appreciate your patience and cooperation when picking up and dropping off your children.  Please remember to follow our rules 
to keep all students and staff safe: 

 Drop off and pick up areas are in front of the office. 

 At dismissal, staff members will load the first five vehicles in line (in front of the office). Do not ask your child to get in your 
car until you have reached this area. 

 Please do not leave your vehicle unattended.  If you must go look for your child or talk with a teacher, park your car in the lot. 

Sept. 3 Labor Day—No 
School 

Sept. 5 Picture Day 

Sept. 12 Early Dismissal 

Sept. 20 Back to School 
Bash 

Sept. 21 District in-service—
No School 

Sept. 26 Early Dismissal 



 
 

 
 All visitors must sign in at the 

school office. 
 Please call the school office by 8:30 

a.m. if your child is absent from 
school. 

 Please check your child’s backpack 
everyday. 

 Be mindful of cars and students 
when picking up your child from 
school. 

 Breakfast is served from 7:15—7:50 
a.m. 

 Students may not arrive at school 
before 7:15 a.m. 

Transportation Changes 
 

Please try to keep your child’s after school transportation  
consistent. Frequent changes are hard on everyone, most of all 
your child.  We understand situations may arise that warrant a 
change.  Your child must bring a note to his/her teacher on the  
morning of the change. If an  
emergency arises, please call the  
office no later than 2:00 P.M. It is 
difficult for the office staff to  
identify the parent over the phone.  
We cannot guarantee the student will 
receive the change.  We appreciate 
your understanding in this safety 
matter. 

Reporting Absences 
 
Student attendance is very important and criti-
cal to student growth. Please assist us in pre-
venting truancy issues by contacting the school 
office for any student absences.  We ask par-
ents to report any student absence by calling 
the office at 836-6694 before 8:30 a.m.  

How can I encourage kids to eat a balanced variety 
of foods without added sugars? 

 
Some kids may need time to adjust to a less sweet flavor.  Introduce less
-sweetened versions of the same foods that were previously sweetened.  
Here are some ways to help kids eat fewer added sugars: 

 Make food fun!  Serve a festive dr ink with no more than 1/2 cup 
serving of fruit juice, once per day, and add an  orange, lemon, or lime 
wedge as a garnish.  During the rest of the day, offer most fruit whole 
or cut up, to get more fiber. 

 Cook together.  Children learn about foods when they help prepare 
them.  Instead of sweetened yogurt, have kids make their own “fruit and 
yogurt parfait” by topping nonfat plain yogurt with whole-grain cereal 
and fresh or frozen berries, banana slices or their favorite fruit. 

Student Lunch Schedule 
 

1st Grade 10:40—11:20 
Kindergarten 11:00—11:40  
2nd Grade 11:15—11:55 
5th Grade 11:25—12:05 
4th Grade 11:45—12:25 
3rd Grade 11:50—12:30 
 
Brown Bag lunch is the 3rd 

Friday of every month. 

Please read 
with your  
children 20 
minutes every 
day! 

2018-2019 School Hours  
 

 Full Day Schedule   Early Dismissal Schedule 
 7:53 a.m. Line up bell   7:53 a.m. Line up bell  
 7:55 a.m.  First bell   7:55 a.m.  First bell 
 8:00 a.m.  Tardy bell   8:00 a.m.  Tardy bell 
 2:45 p.m.  Dismissal bell   12:45 p.m.  Dismissal bell 

 
Students may NOT be dropped off prior to 7:15 a.m. and students MUST 

be picked up at 2:45 p.m. dismissal time. 

Evergreen Is A Great Place To Grow! 


